
July 13, 2020 

 

THE LAKE TOWNSHIP REGULAR MEETING WAS HELD ON MONDAY, July 

13, 2020 IN THE TOWNSHIP BUILDING. 

 

PRESENT: Supervisors Gander, Fairlamb along with Secretary Deanna 

Yarnell  

Supervisor Gander called the meeting to order at 8:00 p.m.  No public 

comment. Supervisor Elder arrived at 8:15 p.m. 

*MINUTES TO THE June regular MEETING WERE READ AND APPROVED 

BY A MOTION FROM Fairlamb AND A 2ND By GANDER. 

The Supervisors discussed getting a quote for the outfield, side fence 

and a quote for the back stop for the new large field to be built.  

Gander motioned to approve the quote from C & J Fence of Greenville, 

Pa and further proceed with the little league outfield fence. By a 

motion from Gander 2nd by Fairlamb.  The supervisors asked that an 

application to the county be filled out for matching funds. See file 

A letter from Clint Slater wanting to now why Steckler Road has not 

been abandoned to the District Road. As the county has closed the 

bridge off of Steckler to the connecting Hutcheson Road.  And while a 

further closer may be needed.  The Supervisors have no plans to close 

the road at this time.  Brad Elder was contacted to get information 

about the repairs needed to open the bridge.  Chairman Elder will 

contact contractors to see how much it will be to fix the bridge.  He will 

also reach out to David Hoobler again for his thoughts on the closure.   

Steckler Road is on the list for berm mowing and road grading this year. 



So far two contractors have looked at the Township roof and what is 

necessary to fix it.  A new pitch with tresses and gable end maybe a 

solution to the flat roof.  Shetler and Snyder have both looked at the 

project.  Mrs. Yarnell wants to advertise for next month. 

The Supervisors will be holding off from paving project on Steckler Road 

this year.  As to combine money from 2020 with 2021 and do a larger 

section.  

 

ROADMASTER Report:  Mowing of berms and cold patch continues on 

various township roads.   

Chairman Elder would still like to contact Cooley Construction for Lake 

Hill and Doyle Road. 

 

Treasurer Report: 

General Checking:  23,464.02 

State Savings: 1,006.44 

State Fund Checking: 129,385.36    
 
Gander motioned to let Jackson Township rent the grader at 
$125.00 per hr. Fairlamb 2nd. 
              
Bills were approved and paid 

Meeting Adjourned at 9:17pm 

 

Deanna L Yarnell 

 


